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	Metro Construction Relations Staff Launches Pre-Construction Outreach Efforts on the Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor Project

Beginning Monday, April 2, 2012, Construction Relations staff will launch pre-construction outreach efforts on the Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor Project. As part of this outreach, staff will conduct detailed Business Profile Surveys to gather important business information, including access needs and hours of operation to better coordinate future construction activities. Construction Relations staff will also offer business owners the opportunity to participate in Metro’s Destination Discounts program. As part of Metro’s commitment to the business community, Destination Discounts provides businesses with free advertising on Metro’s website to help drive new traffic to businesses along the Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor Project. 
Westside Subway Extension Concludes Community Open House Meetings

Three community meetings were held this week to provide the public with information on the Final Environmental Impact Study/Report (EIS/EIR) for the Westside Subway Extension that was released earlier this month. Attended by more than 400 people, the meetings were held in the Miracle Mile area, Westwood and Beverly Hills. They were designed in an open house format with information centers focused on different aspects of the project. Members of the public could visit the centers of greatest interest to them at their own pace, review exhibits, and speak with team members most knowledgeable in the various topics. Attendees seemed most interested in learning about plans for the stations in the areas closest to them. Beverly Hills residents continue to express their opposition to a tunnel alignment beneath Beverly Hills High School. Several attendees came in response to letters sent to property owners whose properties (or property) are recommended for “taking” for station entrances, construction staging, or underground easements. Staff was able to provide them with information on exactly what has been recommended for their property and how it relates to the project. Representatives from our Real Estate Department were also present to answer questions on our property acquisition process.

Most of the public seemed to enjoy this format as it allowed for greater direct interaction on topics of interest to them. At the Beverly Hills meeting however, an organized group of about 75 people obtained a microphone and attempted to turn the event into a hearing, directing questions to Project Director, David Mieger, and disrupting the meeting for those who wanted to continue asking questions at the information centers. After allowing a few questions, we were able to return the meeting to its planned format with the assistance of our Los Angeles Sheriff Deputies. The group left the meeting and continued their protest on the sidewalk.

Representatives for U.S. Congressman Henry Waxman, State Assemblyman Mike Feuer and Los Angeles Councilman Paul Koretz attended the meetings. In Beverly Hills, Vice Mayor John Mirisch attended the meeting in that city along with Councilmembers Barry Brucker, Lili Bosse and Julian Gold. They were joined by Beverly Hills School Board Members Brian David Goldberg, Lisa Korbatov, Noah Margo and Lewis Hall. Media attending the meetings included the Beverly Hills Weekly, Beverly Hills Courier, Patch, Downtown LA Blog, and KTLA Channel 5. Staff anticipates bringing the Final EIS/EIR to the Board for consideration in April 2012. 

Expo Construction Notice

City of Santa Monica Tree Removal 

In preparation for construction of Phase 2 of the Expo Light Rail Line, work crews will be preparing the Expo Right-of-Way (ROW) for construction by removing and relocating specific street trees within City of Santa Monica, at locations along Colorado Avenue and Olympic Boulevard. The work in being managed and performed by the Expo Phase 2 design-build contractor Skanska-Rados Joint Venture (SRJV), and its subcontractors. Removal of shrubs, specific trees and vegetation necessary for the start of construction is scheduled to begin on Tuesday, April 17, 2012 through Thursday, May 10, 2012 during the hours of 8:00 a.m. through 6:00 p.m. Please note that work will not take place during weekends. This work will take place along the Expo ROW, within the City of Santa Monica and along Colorado Avenue from 14th Street to 17th Street. Please click here to view the complete construction notice. 
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/120330_Expo_Construction_Notice.pdf
Procurement Postings for Next Week
MBL Air Compressor Motor Overhaul (IFB)
Procurement will release an Invitation for Bids (IFB) next week to procure services for air compressor motor overhaul for the P865/P2020 light rail vehicles. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from April 5, 2012 through June 11, 2012. Overhaul of the air compressor motors is required to support the maintenance and repair/overhaul program on Metro’s Blue Line P865 and P2020 light rail vehicles (LRV).  These services are essential to ensure that the air compressor motor’s performance is in accordance with the LRV manufacturer’s performance criteria. Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Otto Ojong, Sr. Contract Administrator, at 213-922-1454.
Design/Build Division 3 Parking Structure Expansion (IFB) 

Procurement will release a re-bid Invitation for Bids next week to procure a complete design and construction of a parking structure expansion and concrete repair at Division 3, 630 W. Avenue 28, Los Angeles, CA 90065. The Procurement process blackout period is expected to run from April 2, 2012 through July 7, 2012. This work was approved by the Board in March of 2009 as a design/build as part of Division 3’s Master Plan for improvements. Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Brian P. Mahaffey, Senior Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-7327.
Hybrid Sedans (IFB)
Procurement will release an IFB next week to procure eighty eight (88) hybrid sedans. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from April 2, 2012 through June 28, 2012. Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Lily Lopez, Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-4639.
Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events

Next week, will be meeting with Mr. Bill Bogaard, Mayor of Pasadena. I will also participate in the Rail-Volution Local Host Committee meeting and in the 2012 Southern California Association of Governments (SCAG) Regional Transportation Plan/Sustainable Communities Strategy panel. Additionally, I will join some of our Board Members, Board Staff and some Executive staff members for an Expo Line Tour ride. 
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